
Report of the Corporate Issues Overview and Scrutiny.



Title:  Meeting held on Monday 22 February 2010.

Recommendations – 
· Contract for water supply services.

Members recommended that prior to the next contract renewal for the drinking water supply services; that the City Council considers in advance other suitable options that will save the money. 
· Local Authority publications.

Members recommend that the City Council give consideration to the inclusion of private sector adverts in Life in Salford; therefore increasing revenue. 

Action’s from today’s meeting:

· Local Authority publications.
Susan Wildman to confirm where the printing companies we use are based.
From April 2009 (issue 54) to issue 61 it was printed in Liverpool, issues 62 to 65 (March 2010) were printed in Nottingham. We now have a 12 month print contract in place which will be printed in Leeds.

All of these used printers who are on our print procurement framework which was created in accordance with European regulations and following a reverse e-auction.
Further work to be undertaken to clarify what publications are sent out from each directorate, purpose and audience.
· Purchasing Cards.

Geoff Topping to consider implementing a system to ensure staff with P cards read the amended policy and sign a pro-forma adhering to the manual, which will then be retained on file.
Geoff Topping to provide further information pertaining to the total amount of cash withdrawn by P cards over the last 3 months with charges - per month.  How many officers/cards are authorised to withdraw cash and level of post they hold within the council.

___________________________________________________________
Executive Summary:

This report concerns the matters considered by Corporate Issues Scrutiny on Monday 22 February 2010.
Issues considered were: 

· Local Authority publications; namely Life in Salford.

· Purchasing Cards – Internal Audit Report.

· Contract for water supply services; query arising from the Forward Plan.
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: These can be found on SOLAR

_____________________________________________________________________

SOURCE OF FUNDING:

Not applicable

______________________________________________________________________

CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer


Tel: 793 3318   E-mail: karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk

______________________________________________________________________

DETAILS

Members Attendance

	Councillor
	Aug
	Sept
	Oct
	Nov
	Jan
	Feb

	Cllr Turner
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Jane Murphy
	
	A
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Coen
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Tope
	
	A
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Dobbs
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Miller
	A
	A
	
	
	A
	

	Cllr B Lea
	A
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr  Deas
	Changed c’tee
	

returned
	A
	
	A
	

	Cllr Jolley
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Houlton
	A
	A
	
	
	
	


A – Apologies received.

Invitees: Councillors Merry and Hinds, Susan Wildman, Geoff Topping and Gary Amos.
                Councillor K Garrido in attendance.
1. Councillor Deas declared an interest with regards to postal deliveries (Life in Salford).
2. There were no questions from members of the public.

3. Life in Salford.
Councillor Merry and Susan Wildman provided a detailed report informing members of the development of Life in Salford, which included details of financial performance.

The publication is distributed monthly by Royal Mail to every home and business in Salford. In addition to the 110,000 addresses, a further 2,500 copies are circulated through libraries, leisure centre’s and museums etc.

Councillor Merry highlighted his concerns regarding the Advertisers announcement to stop delivery of their free paper in areas of the city.
The content of Life in Salford is prepared by Marketing and Communications and directed by an editorial board which includes officers and councillors.
Susan clarified that the advertising revenue budget (for partners and council) will fluctuate, as the number of articles/adverts vary from month to month. The PCT however pay a fixed sum.

Members agreed that there is further potential for Life in Salford and improve the quality of the publication, therefore there is a need to seriously consider inclusion of private sector adverts; which in turn will increase revenue. 
Councillor Turner said he would like to see on the front covers ‘produced and delivered at no extra cost to the tax payer’, as he seen on other publications.
Members asked if there was a central inventory of directorate publications; as they were concerned that some of the information that goes out from a directorate could be incorporated in to an issue of Life in Salford. To be investigated further.
Councillor Coen asked if there are opportunity’s to include local articles from councillors. Susan explained that the Board agree the themes for each issue of Life in Salford; and suggested members approach the Board if they have a suitable article.

Discussion ensued re the inclusion of some un-official leaflets in issues of Life in Salford; discussions have continued with the Post Office to resolve this issue.
Agreed:
· Members recommend that the City Council give consideration to the inclusion of private sector adverts in Life in Salford; therefore increasing revenue. 

· Susan Wildman to confirm where the printing companies we use are based.
· Further work to be undertaken to clarify what publications are sent out from each directorate, purpose and audience.

Members thanked Councillor Merry and Susan, and wished Susan all the best in her new post.

4. Purchasing Cards – Internal Audit Report.
Geoff Topping provided a report outlining the background information on purchasing cards; which included the purpose of purchase cards, controls mechanisms, and an update on the progress against the 15 recommendations made by Internal Audit.
We currently have 803 cards in operation. Purchase card spend to date is £18,893,656 (since 2005) and rebate is £41,761 (depending on purchase card spend).
There are about 20 cards that can be used to withdrawn cash; these are mainly in children’s homes for example. Members raised concerns that the charges for cash transactions could be significant which will offset the rebate. Members agreed that this needs further investigation.
There will be a final review of the purchasing card manual which will then be circulated to all card holders to familiarise themselves with the changes.
AGMA will be undertaking a review to see what can be gained on behalf of the Manchester city region.
Councillor Hinds concluded that he was content with the process implemented and that there is a sufficient audit trail in place.

Agreed:
· Members asked for the total amount of cash withdrawn by P cards over the last 3 months with charges - per month.  How many officers/cards are authorised to withdraw cash and level of post they hold within the council.

· Geoff Topping to consider implementing a system to ensure staff with P cards read the amended manual and sign a pro-forma adhering to it, which will then be retained on file.
5. Contract for water supply services; query arising from the Forward Plan.

The following decision was included on the January 2010 Forward Plan:
Contract for Drinking Water Supply Services. (Contract ref C114) Contract Period :
1st May 2010 to 30th April 2013 with an option to extend to 30th April 2014.

Councillor B Lea asked for the opportunity for the Corporate Issues SC to consider whether or not this is a necessary expenditure in light of the present saving proposals.

Gary Amos was invited to attend the meeting today.

Salford currently uses 168 plumbed-in water coolers (which take their water supply direct from the mains) at an annual cost of £33,972 and 116 bottle fed coolers for which we have purchased 1726 bottles at an annual cost of £6,386. Total annual expenditure, therefore, is £40,378.

The tap water is safe to drink; the main benefit of the coolers being the filtration and the chilling effect. They were originally obtained individually by a variety of sections within the Council and were brought under one arrangement for greater control and cost reduction. Later, in March 2003, the AGMA wide arrangement was established.  

The tender for the renewal of the service is currently underway and is being undertaken on an AGMA wide basis by Salford’s Corporate Procurement Team. 

Agreed:
As the renewal of the contract is presently underway and involves AGMA, members agreed that it was too late at this stage to recommend the contract be curtailed. However, members have recommended that prior to the next contract renewal of the drinking water supply services; that the City Council considers in advance other suitable options that will save money. 
6. Work programme.
To include on the work programme:

· Disciplinary procedure – scheduled for the April meeting.
· Annual leave – is the present scheme appropriate and whether staff are unable to take annual leave as a result of work pressure. (To be considered by the Attendance Management Sub Group). Referred from Audit and Accounts Committee.
7. Report from last meeting.

Report agreed.

8. Forward Plan

No issues raised.
9. Any other business.

No issues raised.
The next meeting will take place on Monday 22 March 2010.
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